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Commodore’s Comments
Ready or not Summer has arrived. I hope to see all our 
sailors at their Fleet Meetings tonight. You can also stop  
by to pick-up your yearbook from 5:00 until close or pick  
it up at the Opening Party on Saturday night. We have  
140+ reservations, a great turn out considering a wedding 
that is a big draw on our younger crowd happening the 
same night. Congratulations to the happy couple!

Don’t forget to RSVP for our upcoming events:

•	 Cookouts start next week on the 31st, but the last  
	 day to RSVP is today! 

•	 Our first Friday Night Social is on June 2nd. There will be  
	 Open Play Tennis and/or Pickleball starting at 5:00pm  
	 for ALL LBYC members. Volleyball courts are available  
	 as well. All are welcome. No reservations required.  
	 The bar will be open for service, but there will be no  
	 food served. 

•	 Yoga on the Lawn with Suzette starts next Saturday  
	 as well. See inside for time and reservation link. It does  
	 help organizers if you RSVP, but walk-ins are welcome.

•	 Support our Olympians Steph Roble and Maggie Shea  
	 by attending their fundraiser at the LBYC on Saturday, 

June 3rd. Tickets are purchase through the ILYA  
Foundation, they use Clubspot as well, so it will look very 
familiar, but you need to login with your ILYA account, not 
your LBYC account, or you can proceed as a non-member.

A friendly reminder about our LBYC Beverage Policy:

“No person under 21 years of age shall be served nor 
issued alcohol by bartenders or other persons.” 

This is stricter than the Wisconsin state law. Let’s not put 
the club’s liquor license or our volunteer bartenders at risk, 
if you see a violation please mention it to a bartender.  

The board is looking for a Pickleball Hype-person for 
the summer, if you are interested please contact me or 
any board member to show your interest. See inside for 
information about the new court reservation system.

There is so much going on and we are just getting started! 
Here’s to another great summer on beautiful Lake Beulah 
we are privileged to call home . 

I’ll see you on the water and around the club!

 – Vicki Clayton

OPENING PARTY
6:00p Cocktails | 7:00p Dinner

ROBLE SHEA Fundraiser
Saturday, June 3rd @ LBYC

Details Inside

FLEET MEETINGS
Tonight

	 MC 	 6:30p
	 X/Opti	 7:30p
	 Laser	 8:15p
	 C	 8:30p

MAY 31ST COOKOUT 
CLICK TO RSVP by tonight

•	 Panko Chicken
•	 Organic spring mix  
		 salad with pine nuts,  
		 avocado, and grapes

•	 Grilled asparagus
•	 Crunchy baguette
•	 brownies & ice cream

  
	Adult   $15.00	       Child (under 10)  $12.00

http://www.lbyc.us
https://lbyc.us/event/AnT5X5n7Ts
https://lbyc.us/event/AnT5X5n7Ts


From the Sailing Commodore
Welcome to Summer LBYC!  Sailing season started last 
week with the Warm up Series.  This weekend all fleets 
are in action and let’s hope for great conditions!  It will be 
fun to see you all again starting at the Fleet meetings on 
Friday, May 26th at 6:30 -MC Fleet, 7:30 - Opti/X Fleet, 
8:15 -Laser, 8:30 - C Fleet.

With all the new and returning volunteers helping out 
on chase boat, I ask that you take a minute to go on our 
website to review the chase boat procedures as a great 
refresher.  You can also click on this link to access a 
YouTube video showing you how to right an MC.  

 www.youtube.com/watch?v=huxJAePU_94&t=254s 

I want to thank John Porter for his hard work putting 
together the NOR’s and SI’s for all fleets and posting this 
video to keep us all focused on the safety of our sailors.

Congratulations to B-66 for winning the Ice Breaker  
Regatta at Cedar Lake, IN,  B-12 for winning the Cedar 
Spring Tune-Up and B-18 for winning the La Belle  
Tune-Up. Great to see Beulah on top AGAIN!

As always if you cannot make your assignments it is your 
responsibility to find your replacement. Thanks and we’ll 
see you out on the water!

Sail Fast! 
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Sat. 5/27 10:30 MC/X Martin Barr 4 Jeff Mueller/Ashley Mueller

1:30 C Jeff Lippert 1 Charles Kaska/Bob Atac

Sun. 5/28 10:30 MC/X Ben Porter 7 Neal Klement/Ned Kline

1:30 C B/B Jeff Lippert 1 Don/Carrie Franzene

5:00 Opti/Laser Kevin Brickler

Mon. 5/29 10:30 C Rob Clayton 5 Joe Katcha/Dave Ward

1:30 MC/X Brian Brickler 11 Tim/Marie Le Roy

Wed. 5/31 5:00 MC/C Mike Greeson Dawn Greeson Eric & Izzy Rietz

Sat. 6/3 10:30 MC/X Michael Barr 6 Will/Kate Haeger

1:30 C B/B Jeff Lippert 1 Chris Kubicek/Keith Beren

5:00 Opti/Laser Eric Rietz

Sun. 6/4 10:30 MC/X Kent Haeger 3 Micheal Barr/Nora Kiernan

1:30 C Dave Porter 2 Mark Smith/Ted Kennedy

5:00 Opti/Laser Brian Brickler

Wed. 6/7 5:00 MC/C Andrea Jarecki Chandler Jarecki Glenn McMurray/Andrea Lee

Race Committee Assignments are subject to change. Please be sure to refer to lbyc.us/race-committee if there is ever a question on your 
race committee assignments or duties. The website is the most accurate place to find information on RC duties.

Congratulations to our Spring Regatta Winners

Ice Breaker - Cedar, IN 
Michael Barr & Haley Thomas

Spring Tune-Up - Cedar,WI 
Kent Haeger & Mike Greeson

La Belle Tune-Up 
Brian & Kevin Brickler

       – Tim Lange



22002233  
RROOBBLLEE  SSHHEEAA    
FFUUNNDDRRAAIISSEERR  

YYOOUU  AARREE  AALLLL  
IINNVVIITTEEDD!!  

JJUUNNEE  33,,  SSAATTUURRDDAAYY  66  PPMM    

CCOOMMEE  SSUUPPPPOORRTT  OOUURR  OOLLYYMMPPIIAANNSS!!  

AAtt  LLaakkee  BBeeuullaahh  YYaacchhtt  CClluubb  
 
Lasagna and salad 
 
Reverse Auction to Support Their 2024 
Olympic Campaign 
 
AAnndd  MMoorree!!  

REGISTER NOW! 

SSOOCCIIAALLIIZZEE  
WWIITTHH  SSTTEEPPHH  
AANNDD  MMAAGGGGIIEE  

Food will be provided by the event hosts. All 
proceeds from the event go to the team. 
��� minim�m dona�on per person to 
a�end. �lease ���� by �h�rsday� ��ne �st. 

PRESENTATION AT 7:15 PM 

262 .993 .1036 
nklement@shorewest.com 
dealwithneal.shorewest.com

 EHO

NEAL          KLEMENT
REALTOR®

NealKnowsBeulahBetter.com

Food will be provided by the event hosts. All proceeds from the event go to the team.  
$25 minimum donation per person to attend. Please RSVP by Thursday, June 1st.

Alex Mueller & Chandler Jarecki lend a 
hand cleaning up the Julie Ann and the 
other LBSS inflatables so they’re ready 
for the season.
 
GREAT WORK!

https://ilya.org/event/JPEC7SJEre
http://dealwithneal.shorewest.com


Welcome to the 2023 LBSS Sailing Season!  

We had a successful 2022 season and look to build on that  
in 2023. The Opti fleet continues to have strong numbers 
and the X fleet has grown. The LBSS continues to introduce 
the sport of sailing to a wide range of children. The coaching 
staff and board are excited to start sailing this spring.

We have assembled another strong coaching staff for 2023:

Brigit Barr – Sailing Director
Auggie Jarecki – Head X Coach
Ashley Mueller – Head Opti Coach/X Coach
Izzy Reitz – Opti Coach/X Coach
Caroline Le Roy – Opti Coach
Elise Brandt – Opti Coach

 
Please see the link below to register via Clubspot for the 2023 
sailing classes. Clubspot will make it easier to pay for classes 
and events and will allow coaches and board members to 
communicate more effectively. 

We will be adding the calendar for your quick reference.  
Watch for opportunities to purchase LBSS merchandise 
throughout the summer. 

2023 LBSS REGISTRATION SITE

2023 Calendar Links:
Adult learn to sail	 2023 Adult Learn to Sail
Kinder Pram	 2023 Kinder Pram
RWB & Green	 2023 Red, White, Blue & Green
X Boat	 2023 X Boat
Youth Regattas	 2023 Youth Regattas

If you have any questions on which classes to sign up for, 
please contact Mike Greeson (LBSSBoard@gmail.com).

Thanks,
Kent Haeger, LBSS President

SAVE THE DATE 
LBSS Fundraiser on Saturday, July 15th

The popular Amazing Race returns with 
teams on pontoon boats traveling to 
select homes to compete in a variety of 
games. The evening continues at the 
club with a dinner served by Toothpicks, 
the always competitive Heads or Tails 
game and Horse Race, and the silent/live 
auction. 

This is the Lake Beulah SailingSchool’s 
only fundraiser of the year to support 
our youth sailors with an excellent  
sailing program. 

Look for more info in upcoming  
Mainsheets and on the LBYC website. 

LBSS is a 501c3 organization. 

Lake Beulah Yacht Club’s  
second blood drive! 

Our drive last summer was such a success, we want 
to do it again! Versiti sent a message about the 

uniquely strong sense of community at the drive 
and they said they loved the environment. We will be 

hosting two drives this summer, and the first drive 
will be Sunday, June 11th from 11 AM to 4 PM.

You can sign up through this link to reserve a spot 
https://donate.wisconsin.versiti.org/donor/ 

schedules/drive_schedule/259492
or email schmidtanniecate@gmail.com.

Please tell your friends and anyone in the area!  
Blood is in short supply these days, and we need  

all the help we can get. 
 

We cannot wait to have another successful drive,  
and we would love to see you there!

Thank you for all your help! 
Annie Cate Schmidt

https://theclubspot.com/register/camp/C4KT7NJorG/class
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=ef23c9759b46da0e09928083d265918511b1ec5900f5ce0eafd4ba13cc7df7e8%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America%2FChicago
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=48182e859b88531adaaa43d641d38d2497da03ca70e8f04952893462e3fbaf8a%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America%2FChicago
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=90c2734bd88268f5540fb031d03d5bbe336adfce707938e2f0f32bbddf656be5%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America%2FChicago
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=3c722da5c6308aa06103489a92351fff34f633476ac4b30cc14de8fe2ad2d8f9%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America%2FChicago
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=3fa1d052bc7f53f83aa278356d0116fc46ac3f88f012b3c66a30346d063ac43c%40group.calendar.google.com&ctz=America%2FChicago
https://donate.wisconsin.versiti.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/259492
https://donate.wisconsin.versiti.org/donor/schedules/drive_schedule/259492
mailto:schmidtanniecate%40gmail.com?subject=LBYC%20Blood%20Drive


Join us for yoga on the lawn with Suzette. 
$20 per session

Saturday, June 3rd at 8:30am

Socially Speaking
Hello LBYC!

It was great seeing some of you at Work Day earlier this 
month. With the season truly upon us, thank you again to 
everyone for fulfilling your volunteer social duties this year. 
Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if you have any 
concerns, suggestions, etc. I am still new at this job and 
appreciate the input. 

Remember to sign up for events early and often. This will 
help the chairs with planning the event. You will hear about 
the upcoming events in the bi-weekly newsletters,  
mainsheet, and on our website. We also have posted some 
QR codes around the club for quick and easy sign ups. 

Just a friendly reminder, the LBYC does not serve alcohol 
to individuals under the age of 21, even if they are within a 
parent’s reach. This is stricter than the Wisconsin State Law. 

Speaking of the bar, thank you Peg SanFelippo for being our 
bar manager again this year. Peg has some new offerings 
that we hope you will enjoy. She also has put in a lot of 
effort in organizing the bartending licenses and recruiting 
bartenders which is no small effort. In the kitchen, you will 
notice the new ovens. Thank you to Dave Berg for handling 
the purchase of the ovens and thank you to Greg Thomas for 
handling all the utility needs for the installation. A thank you 
also to our Commodore, Vicki Clayton, who worked tirelessly 
on our yearbook. It is always a work of art. 

A huge thank you to Candace Porter, Greg Thomas, Pat 
Thomas, Peg SanFelippo, and Vicki Clayton who became an 
emergency clean up crew when a vendor left a beer tap open 
and flooded the bar with beer the day before a rental. Thanks 
to their quick efforts, the club dried and aired out, and the 
party went on. It is efforts like these that allow our club to 
function. 

Hope to see you all at the upcoming parties and on the water!

             – Christine McNeil

JUNE 7 COOKOUT
•	 Italian Beef Sandwiches
•	 Pasta Salad
•	 Sides
•	 Dessert
  
Adult 	$15.00	 Child (under 10)	$12.00

JUNE 14 COOKOUT
•	 Greek Pork Tenderloin
•	 Mediterranean salad with  
	 chickpeas and feta
•	 Tzatziki sauce
•	 Pita bread
•	 Yogurt w/ warm berry sauce & Baklava
  
Adult 	$15.00	 Child (under 10)	$12.00

CLICK TO  
REGISTER

CLICK TO  
REGISTER

Register by Friday, June 2nd

Register by Friday, June 9th

Click to Register
  

SUPPORT THE LAKE BELUAH FIREWORKS ON MONDAY, JULY 3RD 
The Lake Beulah fireworks display will be held after dark 
on Monday, July 3rd (rain date July 4th). The fireworks are 
launched on the main lake around Buck Island. This annual 
tradition is organized by the Lake Beulah Fireworks Committee,  
an all-volunteer group that collects donations to put on the 
spectacular Lake Beulah fireworks.

Suggested Donation of $50 or more per family is encouraged. 
Please donate and join your friends and neighbors on the lake 
to enjoy this specialIndependence Day celebration. 

For more information contact Dale Roble at  
lakebeulahfireworks@gmail.com.

Donate with Venmo @DaleRoble-Treasurer

Donate with Zelle at lakebeulahfireworks@gmail.com

Donate by check to:  
Lake Beulah Fireworks
PO Box 528
East Troy, WI 5312

4TH OF JULY
ELEMENT COLLECTION

https://theclubspot.com/reservations/1n0obcTHGY?date=Jun-4-2022
https://lbyc.us/event/4uhLVTskmg
https://lbyc.us/event/QUpx30D8K2
https://lbyc.us/event/0zAmNemfG5


COURT RESERVATION SYSTEM NOW ONLINE
The new reservation system for the LBYC courts will allow tennis and pickleball 
play simultaneously. The East (shaded) court will only be utilized for tennis. The 
West (lake) court may be reserved for tennis or pickleball (two courts). If you are 
planning to use the West court for pickleball, please check that it is not reserved 
for tennis and vice versa. The system is setup to allow watering of the courts and 
tennis lessons to co-exist with your playing schedule. Use this link or look on the 
Racket Sports page on the website to access the system. A quick view of the new 
system is included below. 

If you still want to sign up you can pay 
your court fee via the website using 
the  new LBYC Member Store.

Court Fees:
1st year 		 $100 
Single		  $200
Family 		  $260

House & Grounds	                                       by: Greg Thomas    

The LBYC clubhouse building is ready. The crane hoist is installed, 
the piers painted, new kitchen modifications are complete and 
another work day has prepared the building for summer.

Tennis/Pickleball Courts
The tennis courts were resurfaced today for the 2023  season. Two 
pickleball courts have been added to the Western court. The Pickle-
ball lines are a contrasting color. The pickleball court will be rolled at 
a different rate than the tennis court to maintain the playing surface 
as recommended by C.R. Peterson the court resurfacing contractor.

Irrigation Works has started the court watering system. The 
sprinkler heads were cleaned but the electrical connection to the 
pump failed to energize after being submerged in the channel. An 
electrician replaced the reset switch the week of May 15.The 20 
year old control panel at the tennis court screen was replaced. The 
new panel can be controlled with a WIFI connection.

Holding Tanks
The holding tank have been pumped twice already during this young 
season. Based upon the quantities pumped in these nearly back to 
back pumping’s separated only by work day, I would estimate the 
total capacity at 7,000 gallons. Our typical pumping is around 3,000 
gallons; $165.00 per pumping.

A new toilet was required this spring in the women’s bathroom. 
The existing tank was leaking water onto the floor and the required 
gasket had been discontinued by the manufacturer. Joe’s Plumbing 
replaced the toilet on May 19.

Work Day
Another successful work week and day has come and gone. 27 
people participated throughout the week. The entire work schedule 
had been completed by 11:00 on Saturday, May 6, morning.

Randy (Chip) Inman was a one man work crew moving all of the 
lawn and patio furniture from the shed; power washing chairs and 
tables on the West lawn. 

The wooden launch ladder at the crane was put back in the water. 
The ladder was weighted down with three (3) concrete masonry 
units roped to the ladder framework with steel cable. Launch Team: 
David Porter, Christine McNeil, Brad McNeil.

The piers were recoated with a white opaque stain. Pier Painting 
Crew: Dan Uhen, Pat Thomas, Greg Thomas, Tom Atkinson, Barb 
Atkinson. 

Conditioned Air Design
After the spring preventative maintenance the following repair work 
was recommended for the two (2) grade mounted air handling units.

Scope: North Building Air Handling Unit (Dining Room, Kitchen)
	 - Disconnect wiring to condenser motor and remove the failing motor,  
	     fan blade and capacitor. 
	 - Install the new Trane OEM condenser motor, blade and capacitor. 
	 - Reconnect the wiring to the motor making sure rotation is correct. 

Scope: East Building Air Handling Unit (Foyer, Bar Office Area)
 	 - Remove the worn and pitted compressor and indoor blower contactors. 
	 - Install the new Trane contactors for all 3 components; verify wiring. 

Total Price of Investment: $1,762.00 dollars

The work was accomplished on Wednesday, May 17. These 23 year 
old heating, ventilating and air conditioning units are consistently 
requiring repairs to blowers, heat exchangers, bearings and motors. 
The twice a year maintenance replaces worn belts, changes filters, 
monitors the control panels and cleans the condenser coils. A 
replacement of a failed machine would be expensive and require 
long lead times.

Select your desired 
date from the  
dropdown on the 
left. Then choose 
your court and time. 

You must be a paid 
court member to 
reserve at this time.

https://lbyc.us/reserve/KPc9NDrLx7


Sidestays’ Corner
Let the summer fun begin!
Our Annual Spring Meeting will be held June 13 at 11 am. We will offer a light brunch at 10 am if you can arrive early. 
There are several matters needing your feedback, so please plan to attend.
Because many members are just arriving from their winter homes, we plan to extend the sale of the two items on the 
LBYC website Sidestays page for sale via the Dragonfly Embroidery Shoppe. Please order by June 19th for July delivery. 
Also still available on the LBYC website Sidestays page are the LBYC Burgees. https://www.lbyc.us/sidestays
On June 13 after our Spring meeting and the following night at the Wednesday, June 14 cookout we will have an unbelievable  
Shoppe Liquidation Sale with everything just $5. This means $45. golf shirts will be only $5. You can’t pass this up! 

Lunch and Learn update from Peggy Krueger and Carol Russell
Sidestays has three Lunch & Learn dates this summer on June 22nd, July 27th and August 24th.  Survey results among 
our members showed interest in a wide variety of topics.  For our first luncheon, we have selected Vanessa Lenz, Director 
of East Troy’s Chamber of Commerce.  Having her early in the summer allows for us to be learn about the many summer 
activities in our community.

In addition, she will  give us insights on our Town Square’s ‘renewal’ over the past ten year to look toward what’s ahead 
in East Troy - new businesses, new opportunities, etc.  Have you wondered what happened to the Cobblestone building?  
Vanessa has been asked to share any information she has on that topic.
As always, lunch is free for our members ($10.00 fee for guests).   
Registration required.  
Deadline for registration is Sunday, June 18th.
If you have questions feel free to call Peggy Krueger at 262-642-4849. 

Pat Thomas
2023 Sidestays President

What’s Happening
FRI.	 5/26	 FLEET MEETINGS	 MC - 6:30p 
		  & YEARBOOK PICK-UP	 X/Opti - 7:30p 
			   Laser - 8:15p 
			   C - 8:30p

SAT. 	 5/27	 OPENING PARTY	 6:00p

WED. 	 5/31	 COOKOUT 	 6:00p

FRI.	 6/2	 FRIDAY SOCIAL / OPEN COURTS	 6:00p

SAT.	 6/3	 YOGA	 8:30a 
		  ROBLE/SHEA FUNDRAISER	 6:00p

Register for June 24th 
Lunch & Learn

https://lbyc.us/event/KA8L5A8ivH


262 .993 .1036 
nklement@shorewest.com 
dealwithneal.shorewest.com

 EHO

NEAL          KLEMENT
REALTOR®

Lake Beulah Yacht Club
P.O. Box 833
N9220 East Shore Drive
East Troy, WI 53120

Patronize our advertisers, these vetted and vested business people are here to serve you as Lake Beulah Residents.

Simply the Best 
for Over 40 Years

262-392-9192  •  fountainofyouthforboats.com

 

info@fountainofyouthforboats.com  •  96 Oakridge Drive • North Prairie, WI 53153

Fiberglass Repair • Aluminum Repair • Upholstery
Transom Repairs • Custom Canvas • Carpet Replacement

Submit your photos for upcoming 
publications or the website 

Email lbycyearbook@gmail.com or use the 
NEW link on the website homepage.

New link for 2023

http://dealwithneal.shorewest.com
https://wekstrom.kw.com
http://summersetmarine.com
http://www.completepiers.com
http://www.easttroymarine.com
http://www.etbrew.com
http://www.hillerford.com
http://www.hillerford.com
http://www.hillerford.com
https://www.dropbox.com/request/RpXqx3YwZdvQSjsts4Tb

